
North Carolina Department of Commerce 
Division of Employment Security 

Unemployment Insurance 

999999 

Potential Overpayment Notice 

JACK T HOOVER 
700 Main Street 
Raleigh, NC 27000 

Mail Date: February 24, 2017 
Claimant ID: 1234567 

The Division of Employment Security (DES) conducted an audit of your claim for unemployment insurance 
benefits and determined that benefits may have been paid to you for which you are not eligible. This notice 
provides Information on the unreported or underreported earnings that may result in an overpayment of benefits. 

Carefully review the enclosed information and provide an explanation for the earnings reported by the 
employer(s). Proof of earnings must be provided with your explanation if you disagree with the earnings reported 
by the employer(s). You may respond to this request for information at the Division’s website at des.nc.gov, or by 
returning this form with your written explanation. Your response must be received within 10 days from the mailing 
date of this notice. 

Please check the appropriate box below: 

 I agree with the wage information provided by the employer(s) listed. 

 I disagree with the earnings information provided by the employer(s). 
Please explain and attach copies of check stubs and/or w2s with your response. 

Please upload completed form to your Claimant Self Service Portal at des.nc.gov or Mail/Fax to: 

North Carolina Dept. of Commerce 
Division of Employment Security 
Post Office Box 25903 
Raleigh, NC 27611-5903 
Fax Number 919.857.1296 

Help us prevent UI Fraud by responding timely and accurately to requests for information 

NC BI 529 


